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I.  Current Status/Objectives/Activities

Since July 2008 the World Radiation Monitoring Center is hosted at Alfred-Wegener-Institute of Polar and Marine Research at Bremerhaven, Germany, see: http://www.bsrn.awi.de. The data import is organized in so called “station-to-archive files” which contain all the data from one station collected during one month. There have been a total of 5762 station-month data from 47 stations available in the WRMC in June 2010 while only 9 stations delivered their data in 1992. 
All submitted station-to-archive files are read-accessible from any user who accepts the BSRN data release guidelines (see http://www.bsrn.awi.de/en/data/conditions_of_data_release/). The files can be obtained via ftp://ftp.bsrn.awi.de/ by using a web browser or any ftp tool. The access to the public file archive is password-restricted. Read accounts can be obtained from the WRMC (Gert.Koenig-Langlo@awi.de).
An alternative to the ftp access is a data access via the Publishing Network for Geoscientific & Environmental Data PANGAEA (see http://www.pangaea.de/). The information system PANGAEA is operated as an “Open Access” library that is aimed at archiving, publishing, and distributing geo-referenced data from Earth system research. Although a single BSRN dataset can be found by using common search engines (e.g., http://www.google.com/) or the specific PANGAEA search engine (http://www.pangaea.de/), the most direct access is given via pre-compiled PANGAEA search phrases (see http://www.bsrn.awi.de/en/data/data_retrieval_via_pangaea/). 
II.  Results
The 11th BSRN Scientific Review and Workshop took place at Queenstown, New Zealand, 13-16 April 2010. For more details see: http://gewex.org/bsrn.html.

The 12th meeting of the WMO-GAW Expert Team World Data Centres hosted by Environment Canada, Toronto, Canada will take place between 12-14 May 2010. The activities from the WRMC-BSRN will be reported from Gert König-Langlo.
The DataCite Summer Meeting 2010 took place between 7-8 June 2010 at the German National Library of Science and Technology (TIB) in Hannover Germany. Within the session: Best-practice and examples the “Baseline Surface Radiation Network” was demonstrated, see: http://www.tib-hannover.de/en/the-tib/news/news/id/150/

III. Recommendations for:  A. IRC  B. IAMAS  and/or  C. Other Groups

Nil
IV.  Plans

A central quality management system of the WRMC is under construction. The basic idea is altering the data output of the archive but not the data input. A program for data quality flagging will be accessible free of charge and can be used by any WRMC user. The program is supposed to keep the error limits flexible to allow more specific error analysis, depending on the applied instrument, the station environment, and the demand of users.
Atmospheric optical depths (AOD) as well as the corresponding transmission measurements will be included in the WRMC PANGAEA-service in near future. The AOD data will be centrally calculated from submitted transmission data following the proposal from Bruce Forgan. 

An updated „Technical Plan for BSRN Data Management” – including some new parameter – such as pyrgeometer temperatures is under construction.  
The contribution of the WRMC-BSRN to the International Polar Year - which took place between March 2007 to March 2009 - will be pointed out by creating a doi-citable collection of the corresponding datasets.
